AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

September 11, 2008

Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Attendees: Bryan Wentzell, Carrial Walia, Janet Roderick, Peter Roderick, Bob Cummings, Brenda Cummings, Jeff Aceto, Jeanne Christie, Larry Dyer, Keith Chapman, Laura Flight
1.    The minutes from the May 8, 2008 Executive Committee were approved as submitted by unanimous vote. 

2.    The treasurer's report, circulated by the Chair, Laura Flight, in Treasurer Denise Courtemanche's absence, was accepted as submitted by unanimous vote.

3.    Bryan Wentzell, Maine Conservation report 

Bryan Wentzell, the Club's Maine Conservation staff person, gave a brief update on the current status of the Plum Creek proposal. The LURC Commission will hold a deliberative session on September 23 and 24. The LURC staff has proposed amendments to Plum Creek's plan; Lily Bay continues to be the main area of contention with Plum Creek.  

Bryan then showed the Executive Committee the Maine's North Woods at a Crossroads presentation, which was created as a joint project with the Wilderness Society, Maine Audobon, and the National Resources Council of Maine and was designed for public audiences to be an informational presentation, giving options for the future of the Maine Woods and introducing some of the considerations involved. 

The presentation introduces some of the unique aspects of the North Maine Woods, including its mountains, water bodies, wildlife, lots of unique recreation opportunities, and an ongoing timber economy. 

Ownership of the North Maine Woods has been in transition for many years. Since 1998, 7 million acres have changed hands from paper companies to investors, developers, "kingdom" owners, and conservation owners. The presentation reviews some of the reqasons for this change, and shows some of the impacts, including increased housing (about 8,000 new dwelling units in LURC territory since 1975). 

The presentation is designed to help audiences assess the value of the undeveloped character of northern Maine, and then explore tools that have been, or could be, used to protect this character in the future. Bryan indicated he hoped to share this presentation to a wide range of audiences, from conservation and recreation groups to the town managers in Brownville and Greenville and asked for feed back. The executive committee expressed support for the presentation as a good introduction to many of the things that make northern Maine a unique resource.  

4.     Maine Appalachian Trail Land Trust 

Bob Cummings reviewed the Maine Appalachian Trail Land Trust's upcoming application to the federal Forest Legacy program, seeking support for protection of an area along the AT corridor in western Maine in the High Peaks area. The MATLT is asking for a letter of support from the AMC for the proposal. It was moved and seconded and supported unanimously that we send a letter of support for the project. 

5.    Committee Reports 

Public Relations: Jeanne Christie reported on upcoming events, including the Common Ground Country Fair. There are still spots available for volunteers. 

Membership: Janet Roderick reported that we have gained about 990 new members in the last year, and our total membership in the Maine chapter remains at approximately 3,900. The Club has reported that the Maine Chapter has the highest "conversion" rate (meaning, the rate of new members that renew for a 2nd year). She mentioned that due to an idiosyncracy in the Club system, Bryan Courtois had recently been dropped as a member and had been told he would start as a "new" member when renewed. We then discussed aspects of membership renewal, such as the numerous mailings for renewal from the Club. We suggested that a system that allowed members to "auto" renew without mailings (an "evergreen" option, such as Maine Public Radio offers). Brenda Cummings noted that the Maine Chapter does do very well with membership retention and asked us to consider what we did right that helped keep members connected. Peter Roderick noted the executive committee's support for reinstating Bryan Courtois' membership. 

Trails: Peter Roderick reported on the completion of the new shelter at Trout Pond.  

Young Members: A social event was held in June; we hope to hold quarterly socials in the future. There will be a Mountain Biking trip in October with the New England Mountain Bike Association. We hope to table at the Telluride film festival as well. 

Newsletter: The upcoming newsletter deadline is October 1. 

6.     Annual Meeting 

Plans for the annual meeting in Stoneham are set. On Friday evening there will be a chili potluck dinner and Spencer Meyers will bring along a slide show. Vice-Chair Carrie Walia reviewed the schedule for Saturday and Sunday, and asked for additional volunteers for registration table at the Annual Meeting. Laura Flight and Peter Roderick reported on the search for candidates to fill the open Board positions. Larry Dyer will be a new candidate for a member-at-large seat on the Board. Carrie reminded the Executive Board to register for the Annual Meeting by September 22. 

7.    T-shirts 

Laura Flight showed the Board our new t-shirt colors: serene green and forest green. Because we used the same vendor, we didn't have an additional set-up charge. We were also able to take advantage of the AMC's volume discount. After some discussion, we voted unanimously that cotton shirts will be $15 and the poly shirts, short sleeve will be $17, and the poly long sleeve will be $20.  

8.     Bylaws Revision 

Joleen Rice reported that revised bylaws have been posted on the chapter website. The major changes, allowing for electronic (e-mail) votes if needed and adjusting the guidelines for the Sue Blood Fund, have been discussed by the Board and will be voted on at the Annual meeting. A 2/3 vote of those present is required (and a minimum of 30 people is required by the bylaws for a quorum).  

9.     Telluride Festival 

As noted before, we plan to have a table at the Telluride Festival (held at USM on October 25). We have provided an ad for the festival in our newsletter in exchange for a free table at the event.  

10.    Member Center database 

 Laura Flight reported that the Club will be launching the new electronic Member Center, which will allow members to choose an electronic newsletter if desired, once a Chapter has set up that option. The Maine Chapter has not yet set up an electronic alternative for members; we will continue to discuss our alternatives at upcoming meetings.

11:     Annual Budget 

Laura asked committees to begin to prepare draft budgets for discussion at the next Executive Committee meeting in November. 

The Executive Committee adjourned by unanimous consent at 8:30 pm. 

